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FORMS CURRENTLY  
DUE BACK 

¶ P/1 Rewards Day - Rebound 
¶ Yr 4/5/6 Rewards Day  - Cinema 
¶ Yr 2/3 Fun Day and Sleepover 
¶ Yr 2/3 Rewards Day 

Wednesday 7th December 2022 2022 DATES TO REMEMBER  
 
December 
 

Thurs 8th Yr 2/3 Fun Day, Bowling & Sleepover 
 
Mon 12th Last assembly for the year 
  Yr 2/3 Rewards Day 
 
Tue 13th Orientation Day 
  2023 Prep Transition Session 4 
  2023 School Captain Speeches 9.30am 
 
Thu 15th  SEPS School Concert 
 
Fri 16th Yr 6 Graduation Ceremony 9.30am 
  P/1 Rewards Day - Rebound 
  Year 4/5/6 Rewards Day - Cinema 
 
Tue 20th  End of Term 4 - 1pm finish 

Shepparton East 
Learning  
Superstars 

Sophie  

2023 DATES TO REMEMBER  
 
January 
 

Fri 27th Book Pick up day  12.30 - 5.30pm 
 
February 
 

Mon 30th Students return for 2023 



 
 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
This week and next week are busy, busy, busy as we wind down to the end of the year.   
We have a Sleepover, Rewards Days, Orientation Day, Concert, Christmas Raffle and Yr 6 Graduation 
 
Last Assembly for 2022 
Our last assembly will be this coming Monday 12th December at 3pm.  All welcome to attend. 
 
2023 Bookpacks 
Information has been sent out via Compass regarding the 2023 bookpacks.  
The online portal is now open ready to order. 
Please ensure bookpacks are ordered by 9th January 2023 to ensure delivery prior to book pickup day on 27th January. 
Contributions can also be paid on bookpick up day.  Please do not make any contribution payments until after 1st January 
2023. 
 

Superstar Grand Final 
The winners will be announced at our final assembly for the year on Monday 12th December at 3pm.   
 
School Captain Speeches 
Our current Year 5 students who would like to nominate for 2023 School Captain will be given the opportunity to give a 
speech at a special assembly on Tuesday 13th December at 9:30am. Parents of Year 5 students are most welcome to 
attend.   
Student voting will then occur to shortlist the applicants and interviews will take place with myself and two senior teachers 
in a merit based  selection process.  Wherever a conflict of interest arises, the panel member will remove themselves from 
the selection process, with a replacement staff member stepping in. 
 
Upcoming events requiring permission and payment 

¶ Thursday 8th December Yr 2/3 Fun Day, Bowing & Sleepover Cost:  $25 

¶ Friday 16th December Yr P/1 Rewards Day (Rebound)  Cost:  $17 
    Yr 4/5/6 Rewards Day (Cinema)  Cost:  $16 
**Please check with the office, you may have credit on your account** 
 
Arts Activity Day 
Wow, what an amazing day everyone had today at the annual Arts Activity Day.  There were smiles on all faces as the 
students rotated around various Christmas activities.  A massive thank you to Diana Dow for organising the day and to all 
the staff and parent helpers who assisted on the day. 
 
Orientation Day 
Orientation Day will go ahead for all students on Tuesday 13th December.  
Our 2023 Preps will attend between 9am and 11:30am. 
 
Our current students will participate in Orientation day from 1.15pm-3.00pm, completing activities, meeting their 2023 
Year level teachers. Our current Year 6 students will visit their Secondary School for their specific Orientation session.  
All students attending their Secondary College must wear school uniform. 
Students who will not be attending our school in 2023 are encouraged to participate in their new schoolôs Orientation Day 
program. 
 
Christmas Raffle 
The SEPS Parents and Friends are organising their annual Christmas Raffle. We will again be making up Hampers to 
have a range of Prizes available. We are seeking donations to put together our hampers these donations can be food, 
toys larger or smaller items, anything that you are able to donate as an individual prize or as part of a hamper would be 
greatly appreciated.  
Raffle tickets have been sent home.  Extra books are available from the office. The raffle will be drawn at the SEPS 
School Concert on Thursday 15th December. Thanks in advance for your continued support. 
SEPS Parents and Friends  
 
School Concert 
The concert will be held on Thursday 15th December on the back oval. 
Our Year 6 students are busy working on a script for our end of year concert. All year levels will be rehearsing for their 
items in the coming weeks.    
BYO chairs or picnic blanket.  Chairs will be supplied for Yr 6 families only (4 per family) 
 
This year we will once again be running a BBQ (thank you to TheirCare for kindly donating some of the sausages). 
As there will not be an interval this year, the BBQ will only be available from 5:15pm until 6:00pm (start of concert).   
If there are still sausages remaining, they will be available immediately after the concert.  Cost per sausage is $2. 
Parents and Friends will be also be selling drinks on the night.   
**Please note:  All payments on the night are via cash only** 
 
 
 

From the Principalôs Desk 



 

 
Yr 6 Graduation 
On the morning of Friday 16th December our Year 6 students will enjoy a breakfast with their teachers, unveiling of the 
Year 6 plaque and table. Parents will then be invited to join their Yr 6 students for the video, certificate presentation, Year 
6 graduation dance, graduation booklet and a farewell to leaving families. During the afternoon, the Year six students will 
enjoy a Rewards Day at the Cinema.  
 
Concert USB 
A copy of the Concert will be available to purchase on USB for $10. 
The Year 6 students will also have their Graduation added to their purchased USB. 
If you are interested in purchasing a USB, please put your name down at the office. 
 
Reports 
Reports will be available for viewing by parents on Compass on Friday 16th December. 
 
 
Last Day Term/Year 
Tuesday 20th December is our last day of the year.  School finishes at 1pm. 
 
Coming in 2023 
Next year we have a number of ground works happening across the school. The front of the school will be re-developed 
with lawn and gardens making the entrance much more appealing. The old playground next to the Peter Copulos Sporting 
Pavilion will be replaced with a new one. A final concept design and image can be seen below. We will also have new 
wheelchair accessible ramps and decks on some of our buildings installed to make access easier. Exciting times ahead! 
 
Les Walsh 
Principal 
 
 


